## **Primary Sources**

Augustine, Mary K. Personal Interview. 19 Feb. 2020.

Ms. Augustine, a resident of Sioux City, was one of the first people in the area to donate blood for the survivors of the plane crash. We conducted an interview with her and learned what she remembered from that day.

Brown, Gary. Personal Interview. 6 Jan. 2020.

We conducted a personal interview with Mr. Brown as he was the Woodbury County emergency management director. We were able to learn more about the emergency services plan and how the community came together that day. He also showed us a presentation that he has shown people from all over the world and gave us a thumb drive with photos that have never been published to the public. He also gave us the official incident report that is not available to the public. We also added audio clips of this interview into our project.

Burchard, Brendan, et. al. Personal Interview. 19 May 2020.

While in one of our Zoom classes for school, our teacher Mr. Burchard started to talk about Flight 232 and how he was involved with the event. We reached out to him and asked if he would be interested in doing an interview with us. He said yes and that he had more people that could talk to us about Flight 232. We set up a Zoom call between us and Verna Welte, Barb Small, and Martha Burchard. They told us about their experiences with Flight 232.

Coleman, Tammy. "Sioux City Response Impresses Hansen." 26 Jul. 1989.

This newspaper article explains the event of the crash of Flight 232 and the gratitude and praise from Herb Hansen. He expressed how the citizens of Sioux City impressed him on how well they handled the crash and the response they gave.

"Flight 232: The Survivors' Gripping Stories." *Life Magazine*, September 1889, Accessed 27

December 2019.

This magazine told stories of the Flight 232 survivors.

## **Primary Images**

"A lone guard standing by a portion of the DC-10 aircraft of United Flight 232 that crash landed at Sioux City Gateway Airport in 1989." The Des Moines Register, Daniel P. Finney, 13 July 2014.

This photo is of a guard standing at the crash site.

Anderson, Gary. "Lt. Col. Dennis Nielsen of the 185th Fighter Wing, Iowa Air National Guard, carries Bailey." Sioux City Journal, Bruce Miller, 22 July 2019.

This image of Lt. Col. Dennis Nielson on our homepage is an iconic image that graced the pages of newspapers across the nation as it showed that people did survive the plane crash.

Anderson, Gary. "Flight 232 approaches Sioux Gateway Airport for a crash-landing on July 19, 1989." Sioux City Journal, 19 July 2017.

This photo is of the plane approaching the Sioux City Gateway Airport.

"A nurse taking notes." Gary Brown's Presentation. Accessed 6 January 2020.

This photo shows a nurse taking notes in the morgue.

"Barb Small." Brendan Burchard's Photos, Accessed 22 May 2020.

This is a photo of Barb Small.

"Brendan Burchard." Brendan Burchard, Accessed 22 May 2020.

This is a photo of Brendan Burchard.

"City of Springfield." Sioux City Public Museum. Accessed 27 December 2019,

The director of Springfield, Patrick Ward, expresses his admiration for Sioux City in this statement.

Gaps, John. "Flight 232 crash investigation." The Associated Press File.

The photograph shown is an image of an investigation on Flight 232 taken by John Gaps III, a photographer present at the aftermath of the crash.

"Dear Mayor Callendar." Sioux City Public Museum. Accessed 27 December 2019.

In this statement, the President of Unites Air Lines thanks the first responders and the Sioux City community for their help.

"First Responders at the Crash Site." Gary Brown's Presentation, Accessed 6 January 2020.

This photo shows first responders tending to victims at the crash site.

Hopkins, John III. "Flight 232 wreckage." Associated Press File.

John Hopkins III. Was a photographer that took images of the flight wreckage shortly after the crash.

Iowa National Guard Cameraman. "Impact zone at Sioux City's Gateway Airport." *Iowa Public Radio*, Katie Peikes, Sioux City, IA.

This photo shows an aerial view of the crash site.

"Iowa National Guard Field Walk." Gary Brown's Presentation, Accessed 6 January 2020.

This photo shows the Iowa National Guard men on a field walk to pick up debris from the airplane.

Johnson, Alex. "Photos of the Sky." 24 March 2020.

These images depict various states of the sky on a bright and sunny day in Sioux City, Iowa.

Johnson, Phil. "Flight 232 from Denver to Chicago was forced to make an emergency landing at the Sioux City Gateway Airport." *Omaha World Herald*, 14 July 2019.

This photo shows the plane wreckage after the crash.

"Map of Flight 232." Gary Brown's Presentation, Accessed 6 January 2020.

This image shows the path the plane took while it was flying over Iowa.

"McDonneil Douglas DC-10." Gary Brown's Presentation, Accessed 6 January 2020.

This photo shows what kind of model the airplane was.

"Nurses working in the morgue." Gary Brown's Presentation, Accessed 6 January 2020.

This photo shows the morgue where the bodies were identified.

Paskey, Anna. "Photo of Nielsen's Quote." 27 December 2019.

This photo was taken at the Sioux City Public Museum. It shows a large board with a picture of a man carrying a child away from the plane crash.

"Rescuers of Flight 2232- where they came from." *Gary Brown's Presentation*, 6 January 2020.

This photo shows the different counties in Iowa that were involved in rescuing for Flight 232.

Rochelle, Audrey. "Letter from Audrey Rochelle." 24 Jul. 1989.

This letter expresses how the author wondered how Sioux City would handle the crash and her amazement of how Sioux City acted.

"Service at the Cathedral." Gary Brown's Presentation. Accessed 6 January 2020.

This photo is part of a series of photos that were taken at a church service held at the Cathedral for the victims of the crash.

"Statement by the President." Sioux City Public Museum, Accessed 27 December 2019.

This statement by the President of the United States expressed the Bush's condolences for the victims and their families and praised the first responders.

"United Flight 232 Crash Incident Report." Gary Brown, Unpublished Incident Report, Accessed 2 Jan. 2020.

This incident reported detailed what organization were involved and what they were assigned to do.

Peña, Federico. "Mayor of Denver, Colorado."

The letter from Mayor Peña is thanking the people of Sioux City and showing appreciation for all the work and effort put in by the community.

"Verna White." Brendan Burchard's Photos, Accessed 22 May 2020.

This photo is of Verna White that Brendan Burchard gave us.